
SPRITE CLUB OF SA 

GENERAL MEETING 

1st May 2017 

MEETING MINUTES  

 

1. Welcome to – Cameron Edson 

2. Apologies – Sean Power, Gary and Fay Brock, Paul and Ruth Doube, Kym Ninnes, 

Peter Stanley. 

 

3. Correspondence in –  

a. Magazines etc. – Goblins’ Gazette x 2, MG Motoring 

b. Promotional –Shannon’s Auction catalogue 

Motion to accept proposed by Chris Brine. Seconded by Don Cardone. Carried. 

4. Minutes of the previous meeting – Hard copy of 3 April minutes distributed prior to 

the meeting. Also available on the web-site.  

One amendment raised by Barry Edson. The Bugatti on display at the last meeting was 

a Type 57. (not 1957) 

Motion to accept proposed by Mary Dutch. Seconded by Di Low. Carried. 

 

5. Treasurer’s Report 

 

SPRITE CLUB FINANCIAL STATEMENT  APRIL  2017 

INCOME 

Brought Forward                                                                        2866.44 

Subscriptions                                                                               130.00 

Joining Fees                                                                                  60.00 

Sale of Log Books                                                                         10.00 

Bank Interest                                                                                   0.07 

TOTAL INCOME                                                                                               3066.51 

 

EXPENDITURE 

Web Management                                                                         50.00 

TOTAL EXPENDITURE                                                                                       50.00 

 

TOTAL                                                                                                                         3016.51 



 

TERM DEPOSIT ACCOUNT AS AT 2 DEC 2016 

Previous Amount                                                                                               10650.74 

Gross Interest                                                                                                        144.18 

Total as at 2 Dec 2016                                                                                       10794.92 

Amount invested at 2.10% for 6 months. Interest as at 2 Jun 2017                       113.04 

 

Motion to accept – Gordon Boyce, seconded by David Low. Carried. 

6. Social/Events Report 

a. Sun 7 May – 6 Hour Regularity at Mallala, British Classics Tour at Victor 

Harbor 

b. Wed 17 May – The Great Grape Mid-week run. 

c. 23 or 24 June (tbc) – Solstice run and Pub meal – Organiser: Gordon Boyce. 

d. Fri 4 – Sun 6 Aug – Weekend away. Normanville Caravan Park. More details 

to follow 

e. Sat 26 Aug – Pea and Pie Night 

f. Sat 16 Sep – Annual Dinner and trophy presentation 

g. 25-29 Apr 2018 – Sprite National Challenge - Wodonga 

  

7. Competition Report  

 Pat Miller reported that 2 teams from the club will be competing in the 6-hour 

event at Mallala on Sunday. Any help that can be provided on the sidelines 

would be most welcome.25 teams have entered the event with 3 coming from 

interstate. Modern regularity on 28 May will include a novice section and Club 

prize event. More details at www.tracktimemotorsport.com.au. 

 Historic Winton takes place on 28 May. 6 Hour Regularity Relay takes place 

at Mallala on 7 May. Lots of activities and a big classic car display. Even the 

general car park can be interesting. 

 Michael McClaren advised that the SA rally championships will take place at 

Delamere on Sun 7 May. 

 Barry Edson reported on yesterday’s Hill climb. The next one should be a 

Come and Try. 

 

8. Clubbies – 3 Clubbies groups will be competing at the 6-hour event.  

 

9. Web – Database is up to date. 

 

10. Event Reports 

a. David Low reported on the recent ANZAC tour of Gippsland organized by 

John Fowler. David and Di Low, Don and Elaine Cardone and Russell and 

Judy Schmarr participated in this event and covered approximately 1,500k in 

5 days. Despite the slippery conditions it was a really great trip. Don 

described some highlights - the Ray English Sprite Museum and the Chiltern 

Motor Museum, both containing lots of memorabilia and some beautifully 



restored collections. This trip is highly recommended should it be repeated in 

the future. 

b. David Low advised that the Victorian Sprite Club will be hosting the National 

Challenge next year. This will also coincide with the 60th anniversary of the 

Bugeye. It is expected to be a big event – this will be the one to attend. 

 

11. Regalia – Ken Dutch spoke about the new ordering arrangements. A variety of 

merchandise is available by ordering directly from Corporate Image. When placing 

orders, our logo needs to be requested which incurs a small additional charge. Ken will 

be keeping a supply of caps. 

 

12. Historic Registration – Gordon said there hasn’t been much activity. The next meeting 

of the Federation of Historic Motoring Clubs will be next month. Any changes should 

occur smoothly and expect this may commence around 1 July. 

 

13. Library – open for business with Miles. 

 

14. For Sale or Wanted – Darrel Hanna had recent success in sourcing a hard to find part 

from “Anglo Parts”. 

 

15. Other Business 

a. Don Cardone proposed a vote of thanks to Michael McClaren and Chris Brine 

for their efforts in organising last month’s special meeting at the Sporting Car 

Club. 

b. Gordon Boyce advised that the upcoming 100th edition of Marque One 

magazine, published by Ray English, will also be the last one for this 

publication. 

c. For sale - Ken Dutch has an original plug for a jack. 

 

16. The meeting closed at 8.40 pm. 

 


